M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
16th of April 2017
18:00 – 19:15
Approved 11th May 2018

Present: Ana Teresa Santos, Sabine Baumgarten, Thomas Gits, Tilo Podstatny

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	1. FOC recruitment
	We got 6 applications so far via Teamio, and 1via email.
Ana Teresa and Sabine will proceed with the next steps and conduct the interviews together.

	2. Sabrina Grape’s contract as Project Coordinator
	A contract drafted by Tilo and Ana Teresa has been sent to Sabrina for agreement. Sarka is working on the Czech version.
The numbers in written form are not the same as numeric form and need to be changed. Tilo will take care of this.
Thomas will sign 3 copies of each, Czech and English versions, and send them to the office in Prague.

	3. Staff retreat
	Ondrej offered to look for an accommodation for the staff retreat. Tilo will send him the budget (420€ for food and accommodation) as well as relevant documents for his acquaintance, such as the workplan, strategic plan and further important documents.

	4. Member Organisations’ visit budget
	It is clarified that the budget for 2017 visits from Presidium members to Member Organisations is 1000euro total (250€ per person/presidium member).

	5. Next Presidium physical meeting
	Staff retreat planed from 29th May to 2nd June. 
Discussion whether it makes sense to combine Presidium meeting and staff retreat this time.
Thomas will send his availability to the rest of the Presidium for beginning of May.
Ana Teresa will investigate and clarify which are the conditions for Presidium meetings (reimbursements, number of participants, etc).

	6. Ondrej’s DPP
	Since Ondrej’s contract starts the 1st of June, date from when he is fully available, but he will be already contributing with some tasks, it was previously discussed the possibility to offer him a DPP contract for these hours prior to the regular contract.
Thomas will contact Sarka and maybe initiate a Skype meeting with Ondrej to follow up on this option.

	7. Combining the Presidium meeting from September with GIAN-Giò’s annual meeting
	The presidium received an invitation from Cristina in the name of GIAN-Giò to attend once more the annual meeting of the Italian young NF. The dates are 7 or 8 to 10 September.
 Discussion about the possibility to meet two days before or after to have the Presidium meeting, this way we could all attend GIAN-Giò’s meeting and take the chance to have also a Presidium meeting.
Logistical info: the accommodation at the NF House in Ledro costs15€ per night.

	8. Preparation materials for SG handover to Ondrej
	Thomas will take of this need and will send an e-mail to Ondrej.

	9. Travel Policy and regulation
	These documents need to be updated in time for the 1st activity of the year, according to the decision of the GA to introduce the Climate Fund.
Ana Teresa will send a draft of the changes to Sabine and Sabine will review.

	10. How to handle cash flow without FOC in the office
	Thomas has received the FIO card by post. The question of how to handle cash flow arises. Suggestion: giving card to Henrique, setting daily limit, asking him to report weekly.

	11. Application for funds with Erasmus+ for the EVS 2018
	The Presidium decided to postpone this task to October deadline. Thomas will inform Henrique.

	12. COMEM budget
	Tilo asked about the budget for COMEM expenses.
It is clarified that each Presidium member can benefit from 250euro for visits to Member Organisations and 100euro for the promotion of IYNF values.



